ISSUE NUMBER 206

SHIRE OF WAROONA



Shire President's Message

COUNCIL ELECTION

Congratulations to Cr John Mason, Cr John Salerian, Cr Craig Wright and Cr Laurie Snell for being successfully elected in the recent ordinary Local Government Election. At the last ordinary council meeting held Tuesday 27th October the four newly elected Councillors were sworn in and the position of President and Deputy President were elected. Congratulations to Cr Larry Scott who has been appointed to the Deputy President position. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the outgoing President Cr Christine Germain and Deputy President Cr Trish Witney for their past service and dedication to the Community and the Shire of Waroona over the past two years. I also wish to thank outgoing Councillor Lina Look for her past contributions to Council and the community over the past four year.

ANNUAL ELECTORS MEETING

Please be aware that the Annual Meeting of Electors is scheduled to be held at Council Chambers at Waroona Shire Office on Tuesday 22nd December 2015 at 6.00pm further details and information will be available closed to date.

VOLUNTEER BREAKFAST

Saturday 5th December at 8.00am is the annual 'Thank a Volunteer' breakfast and the Shire of Waroona kindly invites all volunteers from within the Shire to attend this wonderful event. Numbers need to be catered for so make sure you RSVP by 27th November to the Shire and indicate if you will be attending the breakfast held at the Waroona Football Club or the Preston Beach Progress Association.

SEA TO ART EXHIBITION & YARN BOMBING

The Sea to ART exhibition will be held throughout the month of November at the Waroona Visitors Centre which showcases works from local and district artists in a range of mediums. This event is in its eighth year and is a wonderful celebration of our local art and culture. An addition to the event calendar 'Yarn Bombing' is also being run in conjunction with the Sea to Art exhibition this year, which is brightening up the Visitors Centres gardens, local business and a few spots along the highway. Please make sure that you get the chance to check out these two wonderful events.

CORONATION ROAD BRIDGE RECONSTRUCTIONS

At Octobers Council meeting the tender for the Coronation Road Bridge reconstruction project was awarded to local contractor Charles Hull Contracting Co Pty Ltd and is anticipated to begin early 2016. This

project has been many years in the making and all of those involved should be congratulated on its progress. This project is jointly funded by Royalties for Regions, Shire of Waroona and Water Corporation

FIRE BREAKS, RESTRICTED & PROHIBITED BURNING

Residents are reminded as we are now rapidly approaching warmer months that burning restrictions begin as of 2nd November and prohibited burning begins 15th December (there may be some variations to this depending on your area zone). Please also remember that fire breaks must be carried out by 30th November and maintained throughout the summer months until the close of the restricted burning period in 2016.

AGED CARE GAMES

On October 13th the Peel Live Lighter Aged Care Games were held at the Waroona Aquatic & Recreation Centre. This event is held every year in October on a rotational basis within the Peel region and saw 160 seniors competing throughout the day. Congratulations to the winners and thank you to all of those who volunteered their time on the day (event supported by Shire of Waroona & Alcoa).

Congratulations to Manager Development Services Jason Robertson on his appointment as the new Director of Housing for the Master Builders Association of Western Australia. I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for his services to the Shire over the last 3 1/2 years and we wish him and his family all the best for the future.

Shire of **Waroona**Kindly invite all volunteers to Thank a Volunteer Day Breakfast



When: Saturday 5th December 2015

Where: Waroona Football Club

Time: 8am

> To assist with the catering please indicate your attendance by Friday 27th November RSVP: 97337814; email cdo@waroona.wa.gov.au; Shire Office 52 Hesse St; PO Box 20 WAROONA WA 6215

VOLUNTEERS ARE PRICELESS









REGISTER YOUR MOBILE FOR SMS MESSAGES

The Shire of Waroona has a SMS Notification Service for Total Fire Ban & Harvest & Vehicle Movement Bans, as well as information relating to restricted/prohibited burning periods. As soon as a Total Fire Ban or Harvest & Vehicle Movement Ban is called, all mobile phones registered will receive a SMS directly to their mobile phone. This service is free of charge. Please note that these bans are called by the Waroona Chief Bushfire Control Officer.

email your details to eso@waroona. wa.gov.au or phone the Shire Office on 9733 7800.

ARE YOU BUSHFIRE SEASON READY?

Residents and landowners within the Shire of Waroona are reminded of their responsibilities to ensure properties have effective measures in place including installed and maintained firebreaks as of 30th November through to the end of the restricted burning period in 2016. The Shire of Waroona currently contracts its Ranger services out to the Shire of Murray and they will be carrying out district inspections to ensure compliance as of 1st December. The Shire of Murray Rangers are equipped with an IT system that has the technology to generate on the spot infringements for non-compliance and no leniencies will be provided to those who do not adhere to the provisions set out in the Fire Break Order. Please note that as the land owner it is your responsibility to make sure fire breaks are completed and should you engage a contractor to undertake the work it is your responsibility to ensure the works are completed by the due date and in accordance with all provisions. Further information is available on the Shire of Waroona's website.



Next Council Meeting

Next Council Meeting will be 24th November at 4pm at the Shire of Waroona Council Chambers behind the administration office

CHARLES HULL CONTRACTING CO PTY LTD

Earthmoving Contractors Civil Engineers Complete range of earthmoving plant and equipment hire

ozers • Scrapers • Graders • Loaders • Excavators Dump Trucks

SOUTH WESTERN HIGHWAY, WAROONA Phone 9733 1922 • Fax 9733 1204



Alcoa proudly supports the Shire of Waroona Sea to Scarp Newsletter.

Waroona Licensing Centre is now located within the Shire Council Chambers; entry adjacent to the Library. 9733 3021



Real Estate and Business Agents Sales and Rentals Servicing Waroona and surrounding areas

Locally owned and operated 50 South Western Highway, Waroona

Phone 9733 2299

Fax 9733 2288 Old fashioned name - Old fashioned service ISSUE NUMBER 206 SHIRE OF WAROONA

OPENING A SUCCESS DESPITE RAIN

Despite the rain, the opening night of the eighth annual Sea to ART Exhibition on Friday October 30th was attended by over 100 people who gathered to enjoy fine art and wine at the Waroona Visitor Centre's Gallery.

Newly elected Shire President, Noel Dew, officially opened the exhibition and praised the wonderful work of the exhibiting artists and of the yarn bombers who transformed the Visitor Centre's gardens and South Western Highway into a woolly wonderland.

The Sea to ART Exhibition and Yarn Bomb Waroona has seen 70 artists, artisans, yarn bombers and volunteers involved and has been an inspiring collaboration between the Visitor Centre and the community.

Exhibiting artist and bomber, Jan Burne said the joint event was a credit to all involved. "The work and commitment of the artists, bombers and volunteers show in the end result, absolutely fabulous."

Fine woodworker, Les Rowe said that he and partner Sue love the colour and fun of the yarnbombing and have spotted something new each time they've driven through town. "It's like a party and as far as the art goes, it never ceases to amaze me how much talent there is in our local area."

Children have been a big part of the yarn bombing with St Joseph's Primary, Waroona District High School, Playgroup and the Girl Guides all contributing. Enthusiasm was such that children from North Dandalup asked to be involved and created yarn flowers for the garden.

Again, Waroona's crafties have proven their generosity with donations of crafted tea cosies and numerous other items with proceeds to our local St John Ambulance. Many of the artists are donating a percentage from sales or have donated art pieces.

On the night a cheque for \$1,000 was presented to First Aid Co-ordinator, Andy Templeman Twells, who attended with Vice Chair, Jenny McNamara and Ambulance Officer, Linda LeRoy.

"As a volunteer sub-centre we need equipment to do training so that we can practice, improving our skills to better serve our community. The money being raised will go towards upgrading our training equipment. This initiative is very much appreciated and we thank the Waroona Visitor Centre and all those involved from the bottom of our hearts."

Join us for morning tea on Remembrance Day, Wednesday November 11 from 10:30am for morning tea (RSVP to 9733 1506). Kids' crafts will be held on the weekends 14-15 and 21-22. Sea to ART and Yarn Bomb Waroona will continue through November. Proudly supported by Shire of Waroona and



Jane Waugh, granddaughter of artist Jan Burne, was delighted with the woolly sheep



Ann Clune (right), pictured with Carthryn Coles of Quambie Community Services, visits the exhibition every year



Even the Wheelie Bin was Yarn Bombed.



Henk van Oosten and Terry Rayner of Lake Clifton

LOT 9501 (NO.133) WELLER ROAD, WAROONA - APPLICATION FOR PLANNING CONSENT FOR PRIVATE RECREATION (DRY SKI SLOPE)

Council has received an application for Planning Consent for Private Recreation (Dry Ski Slope) at the above property. The application proposes Private Recreation, which is an SA use in the Rural Residential zone.

An SA use may be permitted by Council under the Shire of Waroona Town Planning Scheme No.7. In considering the application Council is required to undertake community consultation in accordance with Local Planning Policy 1.0 – Community Consultation.

Prior to determining the application, Council is required to seek your comments on the proposal. Comments can be submitted in writing, electronically, or by fax. Should you wish to comment, please see the below details:

Written comments: Chief Executive Officer

Shire of Waroona PO Box 20 WAROONA WA 6215

Electronic comments: warshire@waroona.wa.gov.au

Fax: (08) 9733 1883

Submissions must be received prior to the close of business on 17 November 2015. Any comments will be taken into consideration by Council in determining the application; however, Council is not obliged to support the comments.

If you have any queries relating to the matter, please do not hesitate to contact the Town Planner on 9733 7800.

RIDGE

CORONATION ROAD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT

The tender for the replacement of the narrow bridge on Coronation Road, just West of Somers Road, has been awarded to local contractor, Charles Hull Contracting. Some works not affecting the bridge or road will take place before Christmas with the demolition works and then the construction of a new culvert structure to follow after Christmas.

This is a relatively major project funded by the Water Corporation and the Shire of Waroona via Royalties to Regions and Roads to Recovery and will remove the problems long associated with the narrow bridge which has been in existence since approximately 1963.

A side track detour will be in place for the duration of the works and the Shire of Waroona thanks road users for their patience.





WAROONA COMMUNITY GALA CHRISTMAS PARTY

THURSDAY 17th DECEMBER 5 'til 9pm



INSTIGATED BY THE WAROONA LIONS CLUB

In conjunction with

The Shire of Waroona

AT DRAKESBROOK PLACE (Adjacent to the Memorial Hall)

Market stalls • Sausage Sizzle

•Drinks•Music•Dancing•

 $Bouncy\ Castle \bullet Face\ Painting \bullet Christmas\ Chorallers \bullet Lights$

AND OF COURSE......SANTA

IF YOU'D LIKE TO BE INVOLVED THEN CONTACT LIONS KEVIN "OBI" O'BRIEN (0417 799 556), JOHN CLARE (0431 094 311) or LISA FRY (0415 954 993)



Waroona Recreation & Aquatic Centre Term 4 Group Fitness Timetable 2015

Day	Time	Class	Instructor
Monday	6.00 am	© BOOT	Gypsy
	8.00 am	Aqua	Deb
	9.00 am	© BOOT	Gypsy
	9.30 am	FBS	Deb
Tuesday	6.00 am	SPIN	Gypsy
Tuesday	9.00 am	BODYPUMP	Trace
	10.10 am	BODYBALANCE	Trace
	4.00 pm	TEEN FITCLUB	Trace
	5.00 pm	CXWORX	Trace
	5.30 pm	BODYBALANCE	Trace
Wednesday	6.00 am	BODYBALANCE	Kaye
	8.00 am	AQUA	Deb
	9.00 am	GYM BODYBLASTER	Trace
	9.30 am	FBS	Deb
	10.00 am	CXWORX	Trace
	10.30 am	SPIN	Trace
	4.00 pm	TEEN FITCLUB	Trace
	5.00 pm	CXWORX	Trace
	5.30 pm	BODYPUMP	Trace
Thursday	6.00 am	SPIN	Gypsy
Thursday	9.00 am	Boxing	Kaye
	10.00 am	ABS BLASTER	Kaye
	5.30 pm	BODYBALANCE	Kaye
Friday	6.00 am	CAMP	Gypsy
	9.00 am	BODYPUMP	Trace
	10.10 am	BODYBALANCE	Trace

